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PUBLIC NOTICE 
NOVEMBER 25, 2019, FOURTH TECHNICAL CONFERENCE 

PROCUREMENT COST ADJUSTMENT FOR STANDARD OFFER SERVICE 
 

 
November 18, 2019 

 
FORMAL CASE NO. 1134, IN THE MATTER OF THE INVESTIGATION INTO THE 
PROCUREMENT COST ADJUSTMENT FOR STANDARD OFFER SERVICE, 
 
The Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia (“Commission”) hereby gives notice 
that the Commission will hold the fourth Technical Conference on Monday, November 25, 2019, 
to discuss the Procurement Cost Adjustment (“PCA”) for Standard Offer Service (“SOS”).  In 
accordance with Commission directives in Order No. 18064, the Commission will continue its 
investigation into the Potomac Electric Power Company’s (“Pepco”) determination of the PCA for 
SOS. The fourth Technical Conference will be held from 12:30 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. in the 
Commission’s Phylicia Fauntleroy Bowman Conference Room – 1325 G St., N.W., Suite 800, 
Washington, D.C. 20005. 

In the fourth Technical Conference, the Commission seeks to get consensus on how to reform the 
PCA methodology and calculations, including what methodology to employ to eliminate the 
deferred balance in the PCA, total impact of switching from monthly PCA to annual PCA, 
estimated customer impact, and planned next steps. 

Persons interested in participating in the Technical Conference may review the documents in the 
Commission’s eDocket under “Formal Case No. 1134” by visiting the Commission’s website at 
www.dcpsc.org.  Once at the website, open the “eDocket System” tab, click on “Search Current 
Dockets,” and input “FC1134” as the case number. 
 
Persons interested in participating in the Technical Conference should notify the Commission of 
their intent to attend no later than noon, Thursday, November 21, 2019, by sending an email 
including: (1) the participant’s name and organization, if applicable; and (2) whether the 
participant will participate in-person or remotely to psc-commissionsecretary@dc.gov – subject 
“PCA Technical Conference.”  For those participating remotely the call in number is 1-650-479-
3208, and the access code is 734 648 390. 
 


